
Policy Notification FY2425-2 – Electronic and Postal Ballot Policy 
 
 
The constitution provides that: 

• the AFA may hold a postal or secure electronic ballot, as determined by the AFA 
committee, to decide any matter, including the election of AFA committee members, 
other than an appeal against a dispute decision or a disciplinary action decision;  

• a postal or electronic ballot may not be held unless the AFA committee has 
published a policy detailing how postal and electronic ballots will be conducted.    

 
At its meeting on 2 September 2024 the AFA committee adopted a policy for the purpose of 
satisfying the condition in the constitution for holding a postal or electronic ballot by 
detailing how such ballots will be conducted.  
 
The policy is effective immediately and will be published on the website shortly.  
 
 
 


